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Comments Clearly adding further hardstanding is a concern. Councillor Baldwin is aware of this.  The 
neighbourhood already suffers severely from flooding following rainfall.  The school accounts for a 
significant amount of runoff that needs to be rectified, not exacerbated. Further hardstanding will 
increase the extent and likelihood of flooding to homes and gardens.  The school should be looking 
holistically and future proofing it's grounds with SUDS (sustainable urban drainage system) that if 
done properly will enhance the community and environment, protect the school and neighbourhood 
from flooding, and increase the wellbeing and safety of pupils and their families.  Has SUDS been 
taken into consideration with the design? Is the hardstanding permeable? There is a bigger picture 
here that needs proper thought.
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